
 

 

 

Anniversary Masses  

 

 
Knockerra Church  

 

Saturday 6th June 8.15pm Facebook Live 
Months Mind 

Paddy Flanagan, Coolminga, Knockerra  

James Lucas. 

Mai & Senan McMahon, Ballymacrinnan 

 

 
Killimer Church 

 

Saturday 30th May 8.15pm Facebook Live 
Kathleen Daly, Woodview, Killimer 

John Senan Madigan, Doonagrogue, Killimer 

James Casey Trellig and the deceased members of the 

Casey family.  

Mai and Pat Doyle, Poulnadaree. 

 

Killimer Parish Mass 
Mass will now be available via Facebook each 

Saturday night at 8.15pm for Killimer Parish. It will 

alternate each week between Knockerra and Killimer 

Church.  

 

Newsletter 
As well as being online the Newsletter is now 

available in Power's Shop Knockerra and The Ferry 

Shop in Killimer. 

 

Rosary Intentions  

The rosary is prayed Monday – Saturday after 10 a.m. 
Mass & again Monday – Friday at 8 p.m. each night. If 
anyone would like to have the rosary prayed for a 
particular intention; please feel free to contact 
Kilrush Parish Office 089-4026161 or Fr. Pat 087-
2300627 and let us know.  
No Rosary at 8 p.m. on Monday 1st June 
 

 

 

 

Congratulations  
Drive by Birthday Wishes to Peg Morgan at her home 

in Blainmore,  Kilmurry McMahon on Monday 1st June 

2020 celebrating her 100th Birthday  from  1 O Clock 

to 3 O Clock. 

All are welcome. 

 

Parish Donations 
In response to requests from parishioners as to how to 

make the weekly donations to the parish, we are putting 

the following system in place. 

In Knockerra Church donations in envelopes can be 

put through the letter opening in the side door near 

the boiler house. In Killimer Church donations in 

envelopes can be put through the letter opening in the 

sacristy door. Please be assured that No Money will be 

left in the church overnight. 

There is also the possibility of depositing your donation 

in a box that is in Kilrush Post Office which has a 

label for  Kilrush Church donations on it. These will be 

passed on to Killimer Parish. 

We are grateful for your support especially at this time. 
 

Killimer Local History Group  

We are currently researching the names and data in the 

Old Graveyard in Burrane. We would appreciate if 

anyone could identify any of the many unmarked 

graves, Please contact any member and we will arrange 

a viewing. 

 

Holy Communion 
The celebration of Holy Communion for the pupils 

from Knockerra N.S. & Burrane N.S. was meant to 

take place today Saturday 30th May at 12 Noon. 

Unfortunately this will not now be taking place. There 

is sadness and disappointment, but we can assure the 

boys & girls, you their families and friends, their 

teachers that this Special Day will take place when it is 

safe to do so. We remember in a special way our boys 

& girls --M.J.Dunne, Joshua Purcell, Aisling Meaney, 

Tadhg McMahon, Darragh O’ Leary, Amy Clancy, 

Sophia Moloney, Martin Culligan, Brian Kennedy. We 

pray that God will bless you & your families & keep 

you safe at this time. 

 

 

  

 

30th & 31st May 2020 
Fr. Pat Larkin: 9062729 Fr Michael Sheedy: Tel: 9051093 

Newsletter: Caroline Lynch 0860660535 carolineylynch@yahoo.com 

Parish Safeguarding Representatives: Marie Callinan & Laura Fennell 

  



 

Covid-19 Support Line for Older People: 

ALONE has launched a national support line and 

additional supports for older people who have 

concerns or are facing difficulties relating to the 

outbreak of COVID-19 (Coronavirus). Professional 

staff are available to answer queries and give advice 

and reassurance where necessary. The support line is 

open seven days a week, 8am - 8pm, by calling  

0818 222 024.  

 

Trocaire 
A national appeal for the return of Trócaire boxes and 

contributions takes place this weekend. Simply count 

or estimate what is in your box and donate in the 

following way- 

Amount can be put in an envelope & put through 

opening in doors in 

both Churches. 

Knockerra Church in 

the side door near 

boiler house & in the 

sacristy door of 

Killimer Church. 

The contents of each and every Trócaire box, no 

matter how small, come together to make a significant 

difference. This virus knows no borders, but neither 

does our compassion. 

 

Home Delivery Book Service  
Kilrush Library have launched a housebound book 

service to provide book stock and other materials to 

adults cocooning or housebound. Please ring 065 

9051504 to arrange a home delivery 

 

A Song For West Clare CD  
Featuring Kilrush RNLI & Marty & Bernard is now 

on sale in O’Sullivan’s Moore Street & Crowley’s 

Garage Ennis Rd. All proceeds are going to the 

Kilrush RNLI station.  

 

Kilrush Community School Staff & Student 

Challenge  
Run, walk or cycle 5km in aid of Happy Feet, Happy 

Minds. Click on their GoFundMe page link below:  

https://www.gofundme.com/f/rmqsvx-happy-feet-

happy-minds 

 

Sunday 30th May is Pentecost Sunday  

 

 
 

 

 

 

Prayer for the Fire of the Spirit 

 

Lord of Power, just as the outpouring of Your 

Holy Spirit on Pentecost so drastically changed 

the lives of the disciples, 

 may the burning fire of Your Holy Spirit refine 

and renew us,  

so that we will never be the same.  

May we move in the power of the Spirit, 

 and may our lives and ministries be infused 

with Your divine, supernatural touch and 

authority.  

May the Spirit of Wisdom and Revelation cause 

us to grow in our knowledge of You.  

Amen. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 


